
[image: image1.png]




Volusia County Fire Chiefs’ Association
September 27, 2006
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Daytona Beach Shores PS
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Larry Taft
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Holly Hill FD


New Smyrna Beach FD


Tracey Barlow






Tim Hawver
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Orange City 


Ormond Beach FD

Ponce Inlet



Herb Hoffman


Barry Baker




Port Orange FR

South Daytona FD

Volusia County EM


Tom Weber


Jim Quinn






Russ Rafferty

Christopher Weir

Volusia County EMS
Volusia County FS

EVAC Ambulance





Jim Tauber

Kathy Weaver




             
Steve Plummer

Guests




Jeffrey Baker (Grand Canyon University)
Bill Brown (Knox Company)

Meeting called to order at 14:02 hours by Chief Weber

Invocation: Lou Mercer

Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of August 2006 minutes: 

Motion to accept minutes as written by Chief Hawver second by Chief Taft passed

Treasurers Report: 
(Chief Barlow)

a) 
Operating 


$ 1,996.68



Taking Care of Our Own:
$ 5,377.92
Guest Speakers:

Grand Canyon University – Jeff Baker gave presentation on the Grand Canyon University online Bachelor and Masters programs for fire science degrees. Additional information can be found online at www.GCU.edu.

Knox Company – Bill Brown gave presentation on the variety of available Knox Boxes as well as discussed opportunities to standardize Knox Box systems throughout the county. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

EMS Council  (Chief Barlow)

a) EMS Council Meeting Dates – It was decided by the EMS Council to meet every other month. Effective immediately, they will meet on all odd numbered months with the next meeting scheduled for November.

b) Protocol – Protocol has been finalized and the Protocol test has been distributed to each agency. Agencies are to complete the Protocol test prior to October 1st as the Protocols take effect then.

c) Adult I/O Study – The adult I/O study has concluded and EVAC has agreed to fund the start-up kits. The EMS Trust Fund Grants Committee has agreed to reimburse EVAC for the start-up cost with the next years grant award.

d) Medical Director In-services – Completed a pilot training utilizing DBCC interactive television system as well as the Internet to broadcast the training at the last Medical Director In-service. Matt Zavadsky advised it was well attended and we are looking to continue that method of delivering the Medical Director in-services as well as other trainings. Agencies will have the availability to go to their nearest DBCC campus to participate in an interactive in-service as well as participate online.

e) COPCN – Reported that all the exception of Orange City’s COPCN’s were renewed and there were given an extension as closest unit response agreement negotiations with the County continues.

Fire Prevention Association:  (FM Pete Tucker absent)

Chief Weber advised that the Fire Prevention Association received a presentation on the changes with NFPA 72 at their last meeting.

Mutual Aid: (Chief Barlow)

Advised all have had the Agreement adopted by councils/commissions and am still awaiting delivery of signature pages from Deltona and Ponce Inlet. Once received all, will send out each agency their packet and will have recorded.

Operations Committee: (Chief Quinn):

Chief Quinn reported that the committee finalized the Mark 1 Kit and Water Rescue MOG’s. Began review of the Area Command MOG, waiting on feedback on the Wildland Firefighting MOG, and waiting on additional information for the Safety Officer MOG. Discussion ensued reference standardizing Incident Command vests and amending the current ICS MOG to include the requirement of ICS vests at command declared incidents. Next Operations Committee meeting is October 18th at 12:00 at Fire Station 92.

Mark 1 Kit – Discussion ensued in regards to adding language in the MOG to reference the kits will be “readily available”. Motion to approve with “readily available” language added by Chief Taft second by Chief Baker passed

Water Rescue MOG - Motion to approve as written by Chief Kelly second by Chief Plummer passed

Training: (McCallister absent)
Lou Mercer gave report that the next Training Committee meeting tour the DBCC interactive television production studio to assess it practicality to be utilized for fire related trainings.
Employment Standards (FESS): (Chief Hughes):

Fess Testing – Chief Hughes gave report on the next FESS assessment dates and went over proctor commitments from each agency.

Overhead Team (Chief Tauber): 

Chief Tauber gave report that the committee has finalized the MOG and has forwarded it to the Operations Committee for review.

Recognition/Appreciation/Awards Committee  (Chief Weber): 

Chief Weber reminded all to forward him recommendations for State award nominations.

VCOG: (Chief Taft):

Chief Taft reported that VCOG had approved Natalie’s contract. Chief Taft also reported that VCOG discussed administrative fees for FESS and that they have agreed to offer a grant to cover such fees. Chief Kelly advised that VCOG had acknowledged him as the new VCFCA representative and read a proclamation recognizing Chief Taft for his services to VCOG.

County Resource Coordinator (Ennist and Irby absent)

Nothing reported

Communications (Chief Hughes)

Chief Hughes gave report the standardizing of the talkgroups by region and stated that all were in agreement with the exception of Orange City and Deltona. Discussion ensued regarding the original purpose of the reprogramming. Each agency is to create their “tailored” program for the one system that will be tailored for their agency and email it to Chief Hughes.

Southeast Association of Fire Chief’s (SEAFC) (Chief Weber) 

Nothing to report

Partners

EMS – Nothing reported

DBCC – Lou Mercer gave report on the Bachelor level courses offered at DBCC. He had advised that they are still advertising for a Program Coordinator for the fire science programs. They have reduced the education requirements to a Bachelors Degree as long as they agree to obtain a Masters Degree once hired. Stated that the Paramedic Program has increased enrollment interest and they may be offering 2 courses next year. He had requested that agencies advise him of the number of employee’s that may be enrolling next year.

Division of Forestry – Nothing reported

Old Business:

Chief Weber advised that we have received the Task Force deployment trailer and it will be labeled identifying every agency.

New Business

Chief Taft gave information on their Vial of Life program and suggested we encourage residents to update their information when they change their smoke detector batteries.

Chief Baker advised of the upcoming Florida Fire Chief’s Association Board of Directors meeting and for members to forward him any issues that we would like to have discussed. He also gave report on the relationship between the FFCA and the FFMIA.

Chief Weber appointed Chief Hawver and Chief Quinn to the nomination committee.

Good of the Order:
Chief Plummer reported that the 2007 mass casualty training is being planned to occur on the airport property. Dates for tabletop and field exercises will be announced at a later date.

Chief Taft reported that EMI would be conducting a terrorism drill the week of December 4th.

Chief Weber advised the November meeting is moved to December 6th.

Next Meeting: 

October 25, 2006

Hosted by: City of Port Orange

5 Bugle session: 1200

General session: 1400. 

Adjourn

15:54

Motion to adjourn by Chief Taft second by Chief Baker passed

Respectfully submitted: Chief Tracey Barlow

